PPCMA Update  11-01-07
Dear PPCMA Members:

PPOA Board Meeting (11-01-07)

The brief monthly board meeting was opened by President Gary Guffey. He first reported on the dispute involving the $1,000 ACC Permit Fee and $1,500 Road Impact Fee with the Anthonys. All he said was that it has not been resolved yet, but headway is being made. Gary indicated that the Quicksilver activities are winding down and that all the current noise is coming from temporary sources. He did mention that the water being temporarily disposed of into the river near the bridge is excess water and is not a brine.

Ron Keeney reported that the effort to trade land near the stables is 90% finished. He did not elaborate any specific details of the actual land involved in the trade after negotiation with the Anthonys or if the "5 PPOA acres for 10 Anthony acres" effort previously explained to the membership had succeeded or failed. Hopefully more details will be made available. He did confirm that the Anthonys will build any necessary fencing and PPOA will pay for materials.

Gary mentioned that a yearling deer had been apparently killed by a wild animal in someone's back yard recently. Speculation as to the predator has ranged from a coyote to a mountain lion. Gary reminded everyone that we live in a country environment.

Minutes from the last meeting were approved, with Bob Lowrey requesting that his Communications Task Force Report be included.

Controller Bob Osterling presented the September Financial Report, including a capital summary without detail and a reserve account summary. You may view his report by clicking the link below:

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Financial_Information/Sept_07_BOD_Controllers_Report.pdf
Lynda Tomlinson then went over the proposed members of the PPOA Board of Directors Nominating Committee, which includes JoAnn Matthews, Lorraine McKaye, Denson Moody, Sid Tucker, Joe Westover and Duggan Smith. Smith is to replace Carol Kemp who withdrew her name. The Board approved the committee.

Bob Lowrey proposed the reformation of the Communications Committee, which he initially plans to chair. It will be comprised of nine voting members, three of which will be members at large. A Resolution was also discussed. The Board approved both the committee reformation and the Resolution. Communications Committee signup sheets will be available at the Front Desk for two weeks starting Monday, according to Mr. Lowrey.

George Coker presented a change to paragraph 8.2.1 of the Airport Section of the Rules & Regulations to insert the words "Golf Cart". This change was approved by the Board. Use the link below to see paragraph 8.2.1 where the insertion was made (page 3 of the link).

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/AIRPORT_RESOLUTION___Rules.doc

Michael Bartholomew gave a Management Report. He recognized Chris Castillo and "Lula" for the $53,000 in private party business in September. He invited everyone to attend the Fire & EMS BBQ on Friday night, which costs $10 per person with a 5:50 and 6:30 pm seating. All of the upcoming weekend activities were mentioned, including the bike event and the EAA Fly-in. He reminded everyone of the big Veteran's Day celebration, which will include Judge Ralph Walton providing a performance of his barbershop quartet, the Judge and the Jury. Michael mentioned the November Bake Sale and Karaoke. The Marina project is wrapping up, road striping continues, new signage is coming along with road preventive maintenance program implementation.

In the open session, a member mentioned the upcoming PPOA Archery "Turkey Shoot" (no skill required) on the 18th, from 2 to 4 pm.

Another member requested that Bob provide details of the capital program, rather than a summary (as shown on the above link to the Controller's Report). Bob agreed to do so in the handouts next time.

One member asked when the recycling was going to be picked up. Michael said there had been some problems with the company, but it would be soon.

In answer to a question on the status of the RV lawsuit, Gary said the hearing is set for November 19th and that $40,000 has been spent on legal fees so far.

A member asked on the Fire & EMS BBQ, how much of the $10 Michael had mentioned actually would go to Fire & EMS. Michael responded that the tickets are actually $15 per person, with $10 going to PPOA to cover the meal cost and $5 going to the Fire & EMS.

The meeting adjourned.

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,


PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

John Gehring

Steve Haines

Ray Stallings

Dan White
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